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Central Park, Manhattan

Stein & Goldstein 1910

Welcome to New York City's “flagship” carousel in the geographical center of Manhattan.  There has been a carousel on this spot since 1871, and the present ride is the fourth one to be here.  Central Park's first carousel was actually turned by a blind mule walking around beneath the platform.

Like most of New York's longtime park carousels, this ride came here from Brooklyn's famous resort Coney Island.  The team of Stein & Goldstein carved some of the largest carousel horses ever created in the USA, and the big horses you see here on the outer two rows are among the last survivors  of their kind, on one of the last S&G carousels that still exist.  This ride began turning as a concession at the BRT Culver Depot, which was a major transit hub during its time, bringing thousands of fun-seekers to Coney Island via rapid transit elevated trains and trolley streetcars.  At some point, the original owner of the carousel defaulted on the rent, so possession of the ride was turned over to the terminal's operator, the Brooklyn-Manhattan Transit Co.(BMT) who reportedly kept it idle for at least a decade.

When the third carousel in Central Park was severely damaged by fire in 1950, the city Park Commissioner had vowed it would be replaced quickly, and fortunately he did not have far to look far for  a “new” carousel.  So the Board of Transportation which assumed ownership of the Culver Depot from BMT Lines signed over the idle S&G carousel to the Parks Dept before the year was out.  Parks then transported the carousel to their repair shops on Randall's Island for much-needed repairs and had it up and running again in Central Park by the Summer of 1951.

The carousel has since undergone another long-term refurbishment that started in the mid-90's (while it continued to operate) and extended for nearly two decades,  Restoration of the horses and mechanical works was performed by Carousel Works.   

Music is provided by a Ruth & Sohn model 33 bandorgan playing Wurlitzer 150 rolls.

Originally this carousel was driven by a PTC friction clutch system but this was replaced in the 1980's.

The 4-row carousel's complement includes a total of 57 horses (of which 4 are stationery “pulling” two large Roman-style chariots).   When the carousel was first placed in Central Park, there was a Carmel standing horse added which had remained privately owned, and was permanently removed when the recent restoration process began.

While the 1951 plaque states the carousel is a gift from the Michael Friedsam Foundation, in fact they only paid for the pavillion.

